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April 6, 2023 
 
Co-Chairs Girod and Holvey 
Joint Committee on Ways and Means Subcommittee on Capitol Construction 
900 Court Street NE  
Salem, OR 97301 
 
RE: $900 Million Investment in Affordable Housing (HB 5006) 
 
Dear Co-Chairs Girod and Holvey, Members of the Committee: 
 
I write to urge your support for HB 5006’s proposed investments to support Governor Kotek’s 
ambitious housing production goals. The programs HB 5006 funds have proven to be successful 
tools OHCS has used to increase development and are vital components of the OHCS 2023 
Legislative Agenda. As detailed in the Oregon Housing Needs Analysis, our state is facing a 
current shortage of 140,000 homes and more than half of those homes must be affordable. 
These investments pave the way to address Oregon’s shortage of affordable housing.  
 

 
Marylhurst Commons, 100 homes, Lake Oswego, Opening Spring 2024 

 
 
The Governor’s Recommended Budget includes OHCS’ Policy Option Package 104 and 105 
which requests $900 million in Article XI-Q General Obligation Bond funds for the development 
of new homes for rent or purchase. This includes the Local Innovation Fast Track (LIFT) Rental, 
LIFT Homeownership, and the Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) program.  
 

https://www.oregon.gov/gov/news/Pages/2023-01-09-governor-tina-kotek-announces-her-first-actions-to-address-housing-and-homelessness-crisis-in-inaugural-address.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/ohcs/about-us/Documents/ARB%20Stakeholder%20Memo%2009022022.pdf
https://www.oregon.gov/ohcs/about-us/Documents/ARB%20Stakeholder%20Memo%2009022022.pdf
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Nelson Court, Eugene, 31 homes – DevNW - Homes will be available for purchase in 2023 

 
HB 5006 directs $770 million to the LIFT program, both rental and ownership homes. The LIFT 
program is a critical state resource that leverages federal and private investment to increase 
our state’s supply of affordable housing. To date, the LIFT program has funded over 6,045 
affordable rental homes and 473 homes for purchase throughout Oregon, providing families in 
rural Oregon and communities of color with a stable and affordable place to call home. LIFT has 
been a catalyst in the historic affordable housing production we see today in Oregon. OHCS 
made it a goal to triple the existing pipeline of affordable rental housing to 25,000, as laid out in 
the Oregon’s Statewide Housing Plan. As of December 31, 2022, more than a year ahead of 
schedule, we have increased our existing pipeline of affordable rental housing to 23,350 homes. 
 

 
Juniper Apartments, 48 homes, Hermiston 

 

 

https://www.oregon.gov/ohcs/pages/oregon-state-wide-housing-plan.aspx
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Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH) is a proven model for housing the most vulnerable 
members of our communities, people who are experiencing chronic homelessness, who do not 
have access to stable housing by combining deeply affordable housing with wrap around 
services. A wide body of evidence supports the use of PSH to achieve better outcomes for 
individuals and families. It also reduces costs across to systems such as health care, criminal 
justice, and emergency services. HB 5006 directs $130 million to support the development of 
new PSH homes. OHCS has and is building the capacity of Oregon’s development community 
through the Oregon Supportive Housing Institute, meaning we’re ready to scale up investments 
and help get those experiencing homelessness, often for months, off the streets and into a 
home.  
 

 
The Keystone is a PSH development of 15 homes in Eugene 

 
These bonds are a vital part of the tool kit at OHCS. OHCS has honed the use of these funds to 
create long-term stability for Oregonians through a handful of programs. I urge you and your 
colleagues to continue the trend of historic investment in the supply of affordable homes. With 
your investment this session, Oregon will be closer to meeting the Governor’s ambitious 
housing production goals. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Andrea Bell 
Executive Director, Oregon Housing and Community Services 

 
 


